
 

             Mary Howard & St Andrew’s Primary Schools  

                                                   Autumn Term 2 

                                                              20th December 2024 It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

Dear families 

As we approach the festive season, I want to take a moment to wish you all a very Merry Christmas! This term has been truly eventful, filled 
with numerous achievements and celebrations that reflect the hard work and dedication of our entire school community. 

One of the highlights of this term has been the wonderful nativity performances held at both Mary Howard and St Andrews. The children 
shone brightly on stage, showcasing their talents and spreading the joy of the season. I am incredibly proud of their efforts and the creativity 
that went into each performance. 

I would also like to extend a special thank you to our visitor, Father Christmas, who brought an individual gift for each child. This magical 
moment was made possible thanks to the generous support of the Friends of Mary Howard (FOMH) and the St Andrews Society Association 
(SASA), who purchased and wrapped the presents. Your contributions truly made this experience special for our children. 

As we celebrate this joyful season, let us remember the words from the Bible: “For unto us a child is 
born, unto us a son is given…” (Isaiah 9:6). This reminder of hope and new beginnings resonates with 
our vision of nurturing each child to grow and flourish. 

I look forward to welcoming everyone back on Tuesday, 7th January 2025, at 8:45 AM. May you enjoy a 
peaceful and joyful Christmas with your loved ones. 

Warm regards, 

Rachel Mills 
Executive Head 

Mary Howard and St Andrews Primary Schools 



Dinners for Week Commencing 6th January 2025 

**W.C. 6th January we start back at Week 1** 

We return on Tuesday 7th January.  



What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 6th January  

INSET day– school closed to children 

Tuesday 7th January 

Children return to school at 8:45 

 

Wednesday 8th January 

 

Thursday 9th January 

 

Friday 10th January 

PE kits 

Rock up and Read 8:45-9:15 

 

 

 

  
Adalie, Betty, Evangeline, George H, George M, Henry, Holly 

Luke, Ocean, Olivia G, Phoebe & Rhea 

Dates to Note 
DATES TO NOTE  

 

January 2025 

 13th Jan– every Monday after school Dodgeball club at SA 

 Half term WC 17th Feb-21st Feb 

 Return to school– Monday 24th February  

 Easter Holidays 14th April– 25th April 

 Return to school-28th April 

 

 
 

 

Please access the Schools’ website for key events– 

Mary Howard- Upcoming Events | Mary Howard CE Primary School 

St Andrew’s- Upcoming Events | St. Andrew's CE Primary School (st-andrews-

cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk)  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events


 

CEO Letter Autumn 2  



New Office Staff: 

Mrs. Nikki Boag and Miss Sarah Regan will be managing the office. 

They will be in the office for 5 hours each day. 

Role Transition: 

I will no longer be the main communicator as I focus on my Executive Head role. 

 

Communication Channels: 

Primary Tools: 

Dojo: For general communication with parents and staff. 

Email: For formal communication. 

Telephone: 

Reserved for pupil absences and emergencies only. 

Communication Protocol: 

First Point of Contact: Office staff (Mrs. Boag and Miss Regan). 

Next Steps: 

Class teachers for classroom-related queries. 

Mrs. Orgill for matters related to Mary Howard. 

Mr. Buckley for issues concerning St. Andrews. 

Escalation: I will be involved in handling escalated matters. 

 

This structured approach will ensure effective communication within the school community while allowing me to focus on my broader 
responsibilities. Thank you for your continued support as we implement these changes. 

Communication Update at our schools  



Congratulations to Our Spelling Bee Winners! 

We are thrilled to announce that the first round of our Spelling Bee was a tremendous success! 

Congratulations to the winners from both schools: 

Mary Howard Primary School Winners:  

Y1 &2 winners– Evangeline and Holly– Runner up Adalie 

Year 3 & 4 winners– Luke and Charlie– Runner up Isla M 

Year 5 & 6 winners– Alfie and Henry– Runner up– Elodie 

St. Andrews Winners:  

Y1 &2 winners- Emma, Kaj and Josh– Runners up were Ophelia and Hugo 

Year 3 & 4 winners- Alexandra and Arthur– Runners up were Freja and Rosa 

Year 5 & 6 winner– Louisa– Runners up were Abigail, Albert and Ted A 

Winners will receive their certificates during the Values worship this week.  

A huge thank you to all participants for their hard work and enthusiasm. We are proud of each child who took part! 

What's Next? 

Get ready for the next set of words for the Spring Spelling Bee! Stay tuned for more details on the upcoming rounds, and keep 

practising those spelling skills! 

Let’s continue to encourage our children to grow and flourish in their learning journey! 

Spelling Bee | Mary Howard CE Primary School  

Spelling Bee | St. Andrew's CE Primary School  

Spelling Bee Annoncement 

https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/children/spelling-bee
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/children/spelling-bee


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Dodgeball Club – Premier Education  

St Andrews– After School Club– Mondays 

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/3774-916840/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

FOMH– Thank you 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Think Pharmacy First 

Think Pharmacy First 

Most pharmacies in England are now providing the NHS Pharmacy First service which 
allows pharmacists to provide advice and where appropriate, supply NHS medicines 
for the following conditions: 

▪ Earache (aged 1 to 17 years) 

▪ Impetigo (aged 1 year and over) 

▪ Infected insect bites (aged 1 year and over) 

▪ Shingles (aged 18 years and over) 

▪ Sinusitis (aged 12 years and over) 

▪ Sore throats (aged 5 years and over) 

▪ Urinary tract infections (UTIs) in women (aged 16 to 64 years) 

If you have symptoms that suggest you may have one of these conditions, you can 
walk into a pharmacy and be offered a consultation with a pharmacist in a private 
consultation room. Your GP surgery may also refer you to the service if you contact 
them but they believe it is appropriate for you to be seen by a pharmacist. 

If you have symptoms that suggest you have one of the above conditions, why not 
give the Pharmacy First service a try? 

For more information, visit nhs.uk/thinkpharmacyfirst  

 





 

Spring Term 2025 

Inset: Monday 6 January  

Term Starts: Tuesday 7th January  

Holiday: Monday 17 February – Friday 21 February 

Term Ends: Friday 11 April 

Holiday: Monday 14 April – Friday 25 April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 20 April 

  

Summer Term 2025 

Term Starts: Monday 28 April 

May Day: Monday 5 May 

Holiday: Monday 26 May – Friday 30 May 

Inset: Monday 2nd June  

Term Ends: Friday 18th July 

Inset-Monday 21 July  

Holiday: Monday 21 July – Friday 29 August 


